
ORDER NO. 05-155

ENTERED 03/28/05

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UW 105

In the Matter of

CLINE BUTTE UTILITY COMPANY

Request for a general rate increase in the
amount of $23,198, or 5 percent.

)
)
)
)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: TARIFF WITHDRAWN; DOCKET CLOSED

On December 23, 2004, Cline Butte Utility Company (Company) filed
tariff sheets in Advice No. 04-36, asking to increase its revenues by $23,198 effective
March 1, 2005. The matter came before the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission) on January 25, 2005, at which time the Commission ordered a six-month
suspension of the advice pending investigation into the propriety and reasonableness of
the tariff sheets.

A public comment open house and prehearing conference were held on
February 17, 2005, in Redmond, Oregon. A schedule for processing the docket was
adopted during the conference. During the investigation, the Company realized that its
requested revenue increase was insufficient to cover its total expenses.

On March 23, 2005, the Company filed a request to withdraw the tariff
sheets, stating that it would file a new application in the near future. We will approve
the Company’s request.




